WESTERN NEW YORK ARCHIVISTS

MINUTES OF JANUARY 7, 2016 MEETING
PROVINCIAL OFFICES, STELLA NIAGARA, NY
PRESENT:
Heidi Bamford, Kathleen DeLaney, S. Jacqueline DeMars, Dan DiLandro, Dennis Frank, Chana Kotzin (via phone), S. Jane Muldoon, Bill Parke, S. Mary Serbacki, Wanda Slawinska, S. Jean Thompson, Ellen Winger, S. Claire
WELCOME:  S. Mary welcomed everyone to Stella Niagara.  We arranged to bring Chana in via speaker phone as she was unable to be present due to family illness.
PROGRAM:  Our presenters today were S. Jacqueline DeMars, RSM, and Chana Kotzin who had been invited to share with us a bit about the projects they have been involved in to provide collaborative care of records for the Sisters of Mercy and the Buffalo Jewish community.


S. Jacqueline had prepared some handouts which summarized the Mercy Sisters’ project as well as references to a couple of other groups who have begun cooperating in the care of their archives.  The Sisters of Mercy combined the archives of 25 separate Mercy Archives from across the continental U.S.  These collections are now housed in a joint archive in Belmont, N.C.  The new repository provides professional care for the records and the staff has proven itself by providing good and timely service—sometimes even better than what could have been provided locally.  In planning for this collaborative effort it had been determined that there was sufficient joint material to merit a single, good-sized facility.  They were careful to choose a place that would provide sufficient space so that there would not have to be an additional move in a few years.  They used professional movers with mixed results—some were better than others.  The actual project has been funded by the Institute of the Sisters of Mercy.

Chana noted that the archives have not always been at the top of administrative agendas.  She spoke about the Jewish Buffalo Archives Project (JBAP).  In the past it had been planned for various local collections to be brought together at Buffalo State.  This was the project and dream of the late Selig Adler.  By 2006 this “joint” collection had been transferred to the University of Buffalo.  It was clear that smaller Jewish institutions were in danger of losing material as they down-sized, merged, moved, etc.  There was an increasing concern for preservation, access, and future digitization.  This is where a partnership with UB came into play.  The university offers space and the Jewish community does the work and provides needed supplies.  There are funding issues as they seek to provide for both current and future needs.  The project is no longer collecting material but focuses now on providing access and facilitating use of the collections.  They have engaged in partnering and obtaining grants via WNYLRC for digitization projects (this is crucial).  They have hired contract archivists for some of their projects.
Discussion continued on various issues:

· How does a group begin the conversation about collaboration?  It is almost imperative to build on pre-existing relationships.

· A primary issue is that of where collections can get the most use and the best care.

· It is essential that the archivist be involved in any conversation and planning by administration for a change in status of an archival collection or the acceptance of material from another institution.  There should be some sort of endowment which would come along with a collection in order to maintain it into the future.

· It’s important to teach the use of archival material to students—policies, donor agreements, etc.  What colleges and universities may have collections of religious congregations?  The SAA committee on Research, Access, and Outreach might be a resource.

· World Cat Search for pieces of disparate collections (worldcat.org).

· Are there models for collaboration?

· civic—probably not possible in the U.S.

· private

· consortium

· When a repository agrees to take in an outside collection, it all has to be within its mission.  There has to be a responsibility to document a wider history.
NEXT MEETING:
Thursday May 26, 2016



Archives of the Sisters of St. Francis, Allegany, NY



Hostess:  Ellen Winger
REMINDER:  CHECK OUT THE WNYA WEBSITE
http://web.sbu.edu/friedsam/archives/wnya     (note, this is case sensitive)

User:  WNYA


Password:  Online2007
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